
We are pleased to announce that Charri S. Stewart has been selected to succeed Bill Redden as 
Clerk of Court for the United States Bankruptcy Court for the Eastern District of Virginia.  Ms. Stewart 
has been Director of Operations for Suzanne Wade, Chapter 13 Trustee, in Richmond, Virginia since 
2017.  She has a Bachelor of Science degree in Psychology from Virginia Commonwealth University 
and a Master of Business Administration degree from Longwood University.  Her appointment will be 
effective December 2, 2024, which will allow for a period of overlap with Bill Redden prior to his 
retirement on December 31, 2024.   

Equipped with a deep understanding of the bankruptcy system and significant private sector 
leadership experience, Ms. Stewart will bring a fresh perspective to the Court.  In her new capacity 
as a public servant, Ms. Stewart will be relying on the extensive knowledge of our senior management 
and the Clerk’s Office team, and we ask for your support as she transitions into this new role.  

Please join us in extending Charri Stewart a warm welcome. 

Hon. Klinette H. Kindred, Chair of Clerk of Court Selection Committee 
Hon. Brian F. Kenney 
Hon. Frank J. Santoro, Chief Judge 
 


